
School Times and Bus Travel 
Concerns were raised through School 
Council last week regarding school 
now finishing at 3:30pm, causing bus 
travellers (and all other students) to 
get home that little bit later each 
day.  The change to our school 
finishing time came as a result of 
having to meet legal obligations.  
Under our previous structure staff 
were not receiving a 30-minute 
uninterrupted break each day, due to 
yard duty and general supervision 
responsibilities.  To accommodate this 
we have had to lengthen the break 
periods at both recess and lunch.  As 
we must also provide 300 minutes of 
instruction to students each day, we 
had no alternative but to have our 
school day changed to now conclude 
at 3:30pm.  Our apologies for not 
explaining this structural alteration to 

families in more detail earlier. 
 
Canteen 
The operation of our school canteen 
resumed again this week – thank you 
to those who have made themselves 
available to assist with this service.  
Last year significant efforts were 
made to provide a wider range of 
healthier options for purchase and 
pleasingly we noticed that some of 
these healthier selections became the 
more popular choices.  If you have any 
further suggestions for healthier 
options available for purchase from 
the canteen, we would love to hear 

from you. 
 
SGSSA District Swimming Sports 
Last Friday 19 of our students 
competed in the SGSSA swimming 
championships in Penshurst.  The 
great weather conditions were ideal 

for swimming with our students 
producing some terrific results on the 
day.  Whilst the final results were 
varied, our students were great 
ambassadors for our school, displaying 
outstanding sportsmanship and high 
levels of skill in each of the events.  
Stronger performances on the day 

included:  
Mac Petersen (2nd – Individual Medley, 

3rd – Backstroke, 2nd – Breaststroke,  
2nd - Butterfly),  
Latisha Gay (1st – Individual Medley – 

new record, 2nd – Freestyle,  
1st – Backstroke, 2nd – Breaststroke,  
1st - Butterfly),  
Maddison Sharrock (2nd – Individual 

Medley, 1st – Freestyle,  
2nd – Backstroke, 2nd - Butterfly),  
Jack Addinsall (1st – Freestyle,  
2nd - Backstroke),  
Kaitlin Parfrey (2nd – Freestyle,  
1st - Backstroke),  
Sophie Parfrey (1st – Freestyle,  
2nd – Backstroke, 3rd - Breaststroke),  
Zebb Nield (2nd – Freestyle),  
Reigan Belleville (3rd – Backstroke), 
Olivia Nield (1st – Breaststroke).   
Our relay teams also performed 

extremely well:  
5/6 Boys Medley – 2nd (Mac, Zebb, 

Thomas Logan, Oliver Wortley),  
5/6 Girls Medley – 1st (Latisha, 

Maddison, Olivia, Johanna Jones), 
Grade 3/4 Boys (Mixed) Freestyle – 3rd 
(Jack A, Jack Jones, Archie Buck, 

Alexis Hunt),  
Grade 3/4 Girls Freestyle – 1st (Kaitlin, 
Sophie, Mikaylah Sharrock, Clara 

Dettling),  
Grade 5/6 Boys Freestyle – 2nd (Mac, 

Zebb, Thomas, Oliver),  
Grade 5/6 Girls Freestyle – 2nd (Latisha, 

Maddison, Olivia, Johanna).   
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Office Hours 2015 
Monday - Thursday 
  8:45am - 3:45pm 

 

For appointments please 

ring          03 55761245 

 
 
 
 
 

Start of day:   8:45am 
Classes begin: 9:00am 
Recess:   
11:00—11:30 am 
Lunch: 1:00 - 2:00pm 
End of Day: 3:30pm 

Term Dates   

2015 
Term 1: 28 January (school 
teachers start) to 27 March * 
Term 2: 13 April to 26 June 
Term 3: 13 July to 18 Sept 

Term 4: 5 October to 18 Dec 
 
 
(Easter - Fri 3/4/15– 6/4/15) 

PO Box 36 
 

23 Russell Street 
Macarthur   Vic   3286 

We’re on the web! 
www.macarthurps.vic.edu.au  

cont’d page 2 

Banking details: 
Bank - NAB 
BSB:   083 663 
Account name: 
Macarthur Primary School 
Acc No:  621328156 
Ref Details - your name. 

Macarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary School   

Principal:      Ben Kelson 
School Council President:    Richie Belleville 

E-mail:  macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Phone: 03 55761 245 

Fax: 03 55761 333 
 

mailto:macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Jack Addinsall, Kaitlin Parfrey and Latisha Gay were also crowned as age group champions on the 

day.  A great result by all of our swimmers – well done on your respective achievements! 
 
Camp Draft & MPA Fundraising 
Last Friday students in grades Prep to 6 visited the Camp Draft at the Macarthur Recreation Reserve.  
For many this was the first time they have seen such an activity in action and it was good for our 
students to support a local community event, with students also singing the national anthem.  This 
event also saw the first of our MPA fundraising activities take place.  Thanks to the wonderful 
support of our families and community members, we were able to raise over $600, a great start to 
the year.  If you weren’t able to make it to our stall at the Camp Draft, there are still many items 

available to purchase from the table outside of our Prep classroom. 
 
Head Lice 
We have been made aware that some cases of head lice have been detected within the school.  We 
encourage you to be vigilant and regularly check the hair of your child and if lice are detected, 
please treat immediately.  The Public Health and Wellbeing Regulations 2009 state that children 
should be excluded from school until the day after appropriate treatment for head lice has 
commenced.  For further information regarding head lice you may like to visit the following website: 

http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice/regulations.htm   
 
School Council 
School Council nominations closed at 4pm today.  Further information regarding nominees and a 

ballot (if required) will be provided to families in the coming days. 
 
Macarthur Primary After School Sport Program 
Notices were sent home to families yesterday offering the chance for students to participate in our 
After School Sport Program.  During terms 1 and 2 this will be a ‘user pays’ service.  We hope to 
become involved in the Australian Sports Commission Program ‘Sporting Schools’ from the beginning 
of term 3 when this program would again become free of charge.  To assist us with our organisation 

please return these forms no later than this Friday, 27th February. 
 
Grade 6 Student Leaders Congress 
This Friday I will be taking all of our grade 6 students to Deakin University in Warrnambool for the 
Student Leadership Congress, which will be running for the second year.  Student will hear from 
guest speakers who will talk about what it means to be a leader, providing examples of some of the 
work they have completed.  Students will also spend time in workshops developing ideas and 
strategies for community activities and events they would like to support this year through a variety 
of fundraising activities.  Following on from the success of our grade 6 leadership team last year in 
raising a substantial amount of money for Peter’s Project, I am looking forward to working with our 

current batch of leaders to support and benefit others within our community. 
 
Prep Students 
Today was the last day that our Prep students didn’t attend on a Wednesday, as a part of our annual 
transition process.  From next week onwards we look forward to having our youngest students attend 

school on a full-time basis. 
 
School Athletics Sports – Helpers Needed!!! 
Once again we require the assistance of parents for the running of our track and field events at our 
school athletics sports to be held on Wednesday 11th March at our school.  If you are able to assist 
please return the slip below no later than next Wednesday, 4th March.  We thank you for your 

assistance. 
 
Premier’s Active April 
The Premier of Victoria and Minister for Sport are once again encouraging families to become 
involved in regular physical activity, through the Premier’s Active April Challenge.  If your family 

would be interested in this please visit www.activeapril.vic.gov.au/schools to register. 
 
 

http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice/regulations.htm
http://www.activeapril.vic.gov.au/schools
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MPA- 2015 Fundraising off to a Great Start 
The MPA would like to thank all school families who were involved in the stall at 
Saturday's Campdraft, whether it was baking, preserving, supplying and cutting up 
fruit, packaging and pricing the goods and selling the goods down at the event in very 
hot weather. Thanks also go to Coral Sheppard of Byuduk (retired Macarthur teacher) 
for the donation of several kilos of fruit which I used to make jam, and to Nikki who 
took the lead role of organising this time. 
Another fantastic effort by school families which has raised around $600 for the 
school.   
There are still some delicious biscuits and preserves for sale in the school foyer.  
Our next fundraiser will be a barbeque on Sports Day.  Sara Morgan is organising this 
one so talk to Sara if you can help out. day. 
 
Vicki Jackson 

MPA President  
  MPA - Athletics Sports 
 
The MPA will be running a BBQ and 
selling drinks at the Macarthur 
Primary School Athletics Sports on 
Wednesday 11th March.  Sausages, 
hamburgers and cold drinks will be 
available to purchase.  A further 
notice will be sent home shortly 
requesting support from any parents 
that may be available to assist. 

Student Accident Insurance/Ambulance Cover Arrangements 
It is my responsibility to remind all families that the Department of Education and Training (DET) 
does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance cover for students.  Parents/guardians of 
students who do not have student accident insurance, are responsible for paying the cost of medical 
treatment for injured students, including the cost of ambulance attendance/transport and any other 
transport costs.  If interested parents can purchase insurance policies from commercial insurers. 
 
Have a great week!  
Ben Kelson Principal 

-----------" -----------------------------------------------" ---------------------------------------" ----------------- 
Macarthur Athletics Sports – Parent Helpers 

I ______________________________________________ (name) am able to assist with: 

 

       Track – Running Events (hurdles, sprints, distance runs) from 9:30am 

 

      Field Events (high jump, discus, shot put, long jump, 200m run)  
from approximately 11:15am 

 

Please return this notice to the office no later than Wednesday 4th March.   

Thanks for your assistance. 
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Student Information 
Today, family envelopes were 
sent home with the details held at 

school of each student. 
Would parents please carefully 
check all the information, noting in 
particular, phone numbers,  
address, ambulance membership,  
m e d i c a l  c o n d i t i o n s  a n d 
emergency contacts/numbers.  
Students with asthma must have 
an updated management plan & 

medications.  
Please update as required. All 
forms are to be returned to school 

even if there are no changes. 

Sylvia Luke  

MPA NEWS 

Macarthur Primary School Parents  

Association  

~~~AGM~~~ 
Monday 16th March 15 at 1.45pm  

multi purpose room. 

  

Committee meeting to follow. 
All elected positions will be open for 

nominations. 
 

All welcome to attend. 

 
We would love to have many new 

members, so please come along and 

join in for the year!  

Macarthur 
(Corangamite)  
Library 
Please note the following dates: 

Monday 9th March - Public Holiday - 

NO library 
School Holidays from Monday 30th 

March - Friday 10th April. 
There will be NO library service on 

30/03/15, 6/04/15 (Easter Monday) 

The library service will resume Monday 

13th April 

Feb  23 Monday Sara Morgan Dotty Dicker 

25 Wednesday Victoria Jackson   

27 Friday NO CANTEEN   

        

Mar 2 Monday Tamara Hardy  

4 Wednesday Mel McDonald   

6 Friday Kate Fitzpatrick Jane Young 

        

9 Monday PUBLIC HOLIDAY   

11 Wednesday NO CANTEEN House Athletics 

13 Friday NO CANTEEN  

        

16 Monday Dotty Dicker   

18 Wednesday Kathy Ross   

20 Friday NO CANTEEN SGSSA Aths Sports 

        

23 Monday Sara Morgan   

25 Wednesday Rachael Dettling  

27 Friday NO CANTEEN End of Term BBQ 

   

 Ham/Cheese Toastie 1.60 

Cheese Toastie 1.10 

Chicken Burger (roll, mayo, 
lettuce, chicken burger) 

3.30 

Chicken & Cheese Burger (roll, 
mayo, lettuce, chicken burger 
& cheese) 

  
3.50 

    

   Trad. Beef Pies 3.30 

   Party Pies 1.10 

   Sausage Rolls 2.50 

Dim Sims .80 

Spaghetti Pasta Blasta 3.20 

Lasagne Pasta Blasta 3.20 

Pizza   

    Ham/Pine Pizza 1.70 

Fried Rice 2.50 

Breggie Bakes (2 eggs) 3.50 

Chicken Breast 1.70 

Chicken Dinosnacks ea .70 

Fish Bites      each .70 

    

Yoghurt   

   Strawberry 1.70 

   Raspberry 1.70 

 Drinks   

Strawberry milk 1.30 

Chocolate milk 1.30 

Apple 250ml 1.10 

Orange 250ml 1.10 

Tropical 250ml 1.10 

   

Icecreams   

  Lemonade Icypoles 1.10 

  Raspberry Icypoles 1.10 

 Fandangles  choc mallow 1.40 

 Fanngles popcorn caramel 1.40 

    

REMINDER: Art Smocks 
There are still a number of children who have not brought their art smock 

back this year. Please hunt these up and return them before tomorrowôs  art 

lessons.  
Grade Prep and 1/2 classes have the tubs in their classrooms whilst the 3/ 4 

and the 5/6 classes can return their art smocks to the tubs in the art room. 

Thank you, Anne McNaughton 

Canteen Roster 

 

Please Note  

There will be  

NO CANTEEN  

This Friday  
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Sun Mon  Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

22 23 24 
-2:15pm Aths 
Training 

25 
- no preps 

26- Art 27 
-Gr6 Leaders 

Congress Warrn 

28 

March 1 2 3 
-2:15pm Aths 

Training 
-AfterSchSport 

4 
 

5 - MARC 6 
-SthWst Div 
Swim Champ @ 

Portland 

7 

8 9 
Public Holiday 

10 
 
 
-ASSP 
 

11 
-School Athletic 
Sports 
-MPA BBQ 

12 - Art 

 
 

13 
-Reg Swims 

Ballarat 

14 

15 16 
- MPA AGM  

17 
 
 
-ASSP 

18 19 - MARC 20 
-SGSSA Aths 
sports Pedrina 

Park 

21 

22 23 24 
 
 
-ASSP 

25 26 - Art 
Divisional Aths 

Warrn 

27 
- Last day of 

term with BBQ 

28 

Calendar 2015 
PD - Professional Development 
Conf - Conference 
PM - Principal Meeting 
WNM - Warrn Network Meeting 
JSC - Junior School Council 
ASSP - After School Sport Prog 
KGS - Kitchen Garden Science 
SC – School Council 
 
BK  Ben Kelson 
JM  Jacinta Mulder 
DH  Darren Hilliard 
DS  Daniel Smith 
RT  Rachell Thomson 
AM  Anne McNaughton 
JT  Jullie Timms 
SL  Sylvia Luke 

Hawkesdale & Purnim Districts  
Tennis Association Inc(A0013379U) 
Woolsthpe5-42 d Broadwater White 4-38 
Wangm Owls 9-54 d Minhamite Yellow 0-11 
Hawkesdale 4-39 d Illowa/Mailors Flat 5-38 
Minhamite Red 9-54 d Wangoom Hawks 0-6 

Illowa/Mailors Flat 127 
Minhamite Red 120 
Hawkesdale 116 
Wangoom Owls 106.5 
Woolsthorpe 66.5 
Broadwater White 59 
Minhamite Yellow 45 
Willatook 36 
Wangoom Hawks 28  

Wangoom Hawks 28 
Kate Schultz 

Secretary  P 0438 017 569    E hpdta@outlook.com  

NETBALL 
Senior training: Mondays 
Hawkesdale 23/02, 03/03; 
Wed Macarthur 18/02, 25/02 & 
4/03. Then change to Tues 
Hawkesdale from 10/03 &    

Thurs Macarthur from  12/03. 
17 & under and 15 & under 
will commence training Thurs 
at Macarthur 12/03/15 from 

5pm. 
13 & under training will com-
mence training Thurs  at Mac-

arthur 2/04/15 from 4.30pm. 
 
There is also a senior netball 
practice match planned for 
Friday evening/night 13th 
March against Allansford at 
Port Fairy. Time and Teams to 

be advised. 
VNA: All players and others 
registering for VNA are re-
quired to register and pay 
online at http://
www.netballvic.com.au/
nvregistration and needs to be 
done ASAP. Your association 
is Mininera and District Netball 
Association, please keep your 
receipt for proof of purchase 

until your card arrives. 

Head lice 
 

 
 
 
There have been a 
number of parents 
reporting children with 
head lice. 
Would all parents check 
their childrenôs hair and 
treat as required. 

Macarthur Uniting Church 
Friday 6th March 2015 @ 9:30am 

Followed by a cuppa & chat. 
Everyone welcome  

mailto:hpdta@outlook.com
http://www.netballvic.com.au/nvregistration
http://www.netballvic.com.au/nvregistration
http://www.netballvic.com.au/nvregistration
http://www.gcast.com.au/Public/Link.aspx?tr=aaaedeea80474516b0d9aa58f7e598b5&bl=6370b77c6f9747968f2229f669fa9e0c
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For parent information 
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Month Event Date/s Comments/notes 

February Grade 6 Student Leaders   

Congress in Warrnambool 
Friday 27th

 No additional cost 

March Division Swimming          

Championships in Portland 

Friday 6th
 Qualified students from SGSSA     

Swimming Sports 

March Labour Day Public Holiday Monday 9th
 Public Holiday – no school 

March Macarthur Athletics Sports Wednesday 11th
 All students in Prep to 6 held at school 

March Greater Western Region 

Swimming in Ballarat 

Friday 13th
 Qualified students from Division   

Swimming Championships 

March MPA AGM Monday 16th   

March SGSSA Athletics at Pedrina 

Park in Hamilton 

Friday 20th
 All students in Prep to 6 – parents 

transport children to/from event 

March Division Athletics in  

Warrnambool 
Thursday 26th

 Qualified children from                

SGSSA Athletics 

March LAST DAY – Term 1 Friday 27th
 2:30pm dismissal 

April FIRST DAY – Term 2 Monday 13th
   

April Grade 6 Grampians Rural and 

Small Schools (GRaSS) Camp 

Thursday 23rd
 

Friday 24th
 

Transition camp for grade 6 students 
at Grampians Retreat, Dunkeld      

(Cost approx. $55) 

April School Photos Thursday 30th
 Parents to pay based on photo      

package selected 

May Warrnambool May Races    

Public Holiday 

Thursday 7th
 No students to attend school –        

public holiday                      

(Warrnambool/Moyne Shire only) 

May NAPLAN – Language           

Conventions and Writing 

Tuesday 12th
 Grade 3 and 5 students only 

May NAPLAN - Reading Wednesday 13th
 Grade 3 and 5 students only 

May NAPLAN - Numeracy Thursday 14th
 Grade 3 and 5 students only 

May SGSSA Cross Country at     

Tarrington Lutheran School 
Friday 15th

 Selected students from grades 3-6 

(parents to transport – no cost) 

May Division Cross Country in 

Warrnambool 
Friday 29th

 Qualified students from SGSSA Cross 

Country Event 

MACARTHUR PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dates of Events - 2015  
 
To assist parents with planning we have created a list of expected activities and events for you to include on your cal-

endar at home.  These dates are indicative only and due to circumstances beyond our control, some of these may 
change.  We will endeavour to provide as much notice as possible should this occur. 
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June Visiting Performance at 

1:45pm 

Tuesday 2nd
 Grades P-6 at school – paid for 

through parent contributions 

June Curriculum Day Friday 5th
 REPORT WRITING – pupil free day 

June Queen’s Birthday               

Public Holiday 

Monday 8th
 Public Holiday – no school 

June Region Cross Country Friday 12th
 Qualified students 

June Visiting Performance at 

1:30pm in Hamilton 

Tuesday 23rd
 Grades P-6 in Hamilton – paid for 

through parent contributions 

June LAST DAY – Term 2 Friday 26th
 2:30pm dismissal 

July FIRST DAY – Term 3 Monday 13th
   

July Somers Camp July 14th to       

July 22nd
 

Selected students from grades 5 

and 6 for 9 days (approx. $180) 

July Life Education Van July 23rd & 24th
 At school – all grades (paid for 

through parent contributions) 

July Hooptime Basketball Dates - TBC Students in grades 3-6 

August Curriculum Day Monday 3rd
 Curriculum Planning (coincides with 

Sheepvention in Hamilton) 

August Grade 5/6 Camp Monday 31st
 Camp in Melbourne – approx. $250 

September Grade 5/6 Camp Tues. 1st &      

Wed. 2nd
 

As above 

September Grade 3/4 Camp Wed. 2nd to Fri. 4th
 Grampians Retreat – Dunkeld (cost 

approx. $200 - $220) 

September Visiting Performance at 

1:45pm 

Wednesday 9th
 Grades P-6 at school – paid for 

through parent contributions 

September LAST DAY – Term 3 Friday 18th
 2:30pm dismissal 

October FIRST DAY – Term 4 Monday 5th
   

October Grade Prep/1/2 Exc. And 1/2 

Sleepover 
Friday 9th

 Activity – TBC                                                

Cost – approx. $35 

October Regional Athletics Friday 16th
 Only for qualified students from 

grades 3-6 

November Milo T20 Cricket Date - TBC In Hamilton for selected students 

from grades 4/5/6 

November Visiting Performance at 

1:45pm 

Monday 23rd
 Grades P-6 at school – paid for 

through parent contributions 

December Statewide Transition Day Tuesday 8th - TBC Grade 6 to Year 7                              
New Prep for 2016                                      

Remaining students up a year level 

December School Concert Wednesday 16th 

(TBC) 

End of year concert at Macarthur 

Town Hall (whole school) 

December LAST DAY – Term 4 Friday 18th
   

 
Additional Programs 

Other regular programs will take place throughout the year, with dates and times to be finalised.  These include: 
 

Clubs – in the last four weeks of term 3 
Transition – various activities take place for current grade 6 and future Prep students, commencing in term 3 

 
We will inform you of any further activities and events through newsletter and  

class communications as they become known. 


